

**THORNTON CURTIS PARISH COUNCIL**

Clerk to the Council: Mrs Patricia Wright, 3 Buttercup Court, Healing, Grimsby, DN417JF

Tel: 07879653797 email: [thorntonclerk@outlook.com](mailto:thorntonclerk@outlook.com)

Minutes of the Meeting of Thornton Curtis Parish Council held at 07.05pm on Tuesday 3<sup>rd</sup> July 2018 in St. Lawrence Church, Main Street, Thornton Curtis.

---

In Attendance: Cllrs Brixton, Couch, Leach, Hargreaves, Whelpton.  
P. Wright (Clerk), 1 member of the public

**18/19 – 16. To Note Apologies for Absence**

Cllr Davey. Cllrs Hannigan, Wells (Ferry Ward)

**18/19 – 17. To Note Declarations of Interest**

Cllr Hargreaves declared an interest in the discussions regarding HGV's due to business, however the Clerk felt this did not class as a pecuniary interest as it would not have an affect on his business, and therefore allowed Cllr Hargreaves to continue in discussions.

**18/19 – 18. To Receive Public Participation**

MOP from Ulceby, explained that the upgrades to the A160 have increased the HGV traffic through Ulceby.

Diversion route was change to go through Habrough and Brocklesby Park. However, someone has now covered the signs which explain the diversion, as well as this HGVs are using the village and the A1077 through Ulceby, Wooton and Thornton Curtis as a shortcut. We would like the parishes to work together to try and get a weight limit in place on the A1077. Have also contacted Martin Vickers MP.

**18/19 – 19. To Resolve the Minutes of the Meeting Held on 6<sup>th</sup> March 2018**

Cllr Hargreaves proposed accepting the minutes as a true record, seconded by Cllr Leach.

**RESOLVED: with a unanimous vote.**

**18/19 – 20. To Resolve Matters Arising**

- i. Street Lights on Burnham Lane – Update  
There has now been some work done. **CLOSE ITEM**
- ii. Station Road Footpath – Update  
No Update

**18/19 – 21. To Resolve Police Matters**

None

**18/19 – 22. To Resolve Village Matters**

- i. Village Sign – Update  
Now have a design and layout, needs some alterations, and have permissions for it to be placed. Now waiting for a site survey.  
Road signs on Burnham Lane (bend and pedestrian sign) and also on Station Road have been overgrown and cannot be seen. **ACTION: Clerk to report to North Lincs.**
- ii. Broadband – Update  
No updates

**18/19 – 23. To Resolve Highways & Transport Matters**

- i. BCCRP.  
Nothing to report

**Page: 18/19-04**

Signed \_\_\_\_\_  
Roy Brixton Chair

Date \_\_\_\_\_

- ii. Unsuitable for HGV Sign on Dam Lane  
Cllr Couch to take up with Gareth Denovan
- iii. Speed limit on A1077 – Update  
Email Roy Hindmarsh
- iv. Goxhill Road – Update  
Now completed, **CLOSE ITEM**
- v. HGV Traffic – Cllr Davey  
Monitor the traffic, in line with Speedwatch.

**18/19 – 24. To Resolve Environmental Issues**

None

**18/19 – 25. To Consider Any Correspondence**

None

**18/19 – 26. To Resolve Accounts & Finance Matters**

- i. Receipts. – none at time of agenda
- ii. Payments.

		Excl. VAT	VAT	Total
ERNLLCA	Subscription	£256.98		£256.98
Brian Brooks	Internal Audit	£200.00		£200.00
BHIB Insurance	Renewal	£258.54		£258.54
Mark Nettleton	Inv.541 Grass	£33.33	£6.67	£40.00
Mark Nettleton	Inv.560 Grass	£33.33	£6.67	£40.00
Mark Nettleton	Inv.584 Grass	£33.33	£6.67	£40.00
Mark Nettleton	Inv.595 Grass	£33.33	£6.67	£40.00
PM Wright	McAfee for Laptop	£49.99	£10.00	£59.99
PM Wright	Wages – May, June			£94.12
PM Wright	Expenses – May, Jun			£3.82

Cllr Couch proposed making the payments as listed, seconded by Cllr Whelpton

**RESOLVED: with a unanimous vote.**

- iii. Account balances as at 15.06.18  
Community Account £2499.88  
Savings Account £2230.00  
Village Fund £532.36

**18/19 – 27. To Receive the Internal Auditors Report**

Noted

**18/19 – 28. To Resolve Planning Matters**

None

**18/19 – 29. To discuss the following in line with NLC Grant requirements**

- i. Parish Pathways Scheme – Discuss details for setting up of committee, i.e frequency of meetings etc  
Still waiting for further information
- ii. Community Emergency Plan  
Send to Cllr Couch for updating

**18/19 - 30. To Discuss the appointment of a Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer**

Application has been received

Cllr Couch proposed giving Cllr Brixton authorisation to engage the applicant, seconded by Cllr Whelpton

**RESOLVED: with a unanimous vote.**

**18/19 – 31. To Consider the Agenda for the Next Meeting**

Flashing Speed Sign

Speed Limit on Station Road

**18/19 – 32. To Resolve the Date and Time of the Next Meeting**

Tuesday 4<sup>th</sup> September 2018 at 7pm

**Page: 18/19-06**

Signed \_\_\_\_\_  
Roy Brixton Chair

Date \_\_\_\_\_